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Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, April 26, 2012

Conference Call

Participating: Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, Darcy Cinq-Mars, Wendy Ekern, Tammy Esteves, Caitlyn Felling, Abel Pacheco, Doreen Swetkis, Mary Van Verst, and Dorian Waller 

Call to Order

Dorian called the meeting to order at 5:35 p.m.  As names of the participants on the call were listed, we welcomed our new student member from the Evergreen State College, Caitlyn Felling.

We heard a report from Wendy that she can no longer be on the board.  Unfortunately, she has been very ill this past year.  She added that although it’s hard for her to leave, she would like to participate in this evening’s conference call.  The board was sorry to learn that Wendy was having difficult health issues, but pleased to have her join this call.

President’s Report

Dorian recalled that about two weeks ago he announced that we would not be having the awards event.  Schools that gave financial support or announced that they would, have been informed, and funds will be (or have been) returned.  The chapter’s involvement with the Mariner’s game on May 9 is still in progress, however.

Dorian said he was contemplating whether to have a board meeting in May, and asked the board about not having a meeting.  Mary remarked that it has sometimes been the case that we would not have a meeting during the month of a major event.

Wendy said that she has a shopping bag full of ASPA posters, t-shirts, and other items to use for future events, which could be used to help recruit students to ASPA.  Dorian will arrange with Wendy to pick up the bag.

Dorian told the board that there was a strong chance that he would not attend the game (Public Service Recognition event with the Mariners) but he plans to purchase a ticket, nonetheless.  Dorian shared personal news that last month he was informed that his younger brother, who has been living with a brain tumor since high school, and now 24 years old, is not expected to live through the summer.  Dorian will try to visit his brother and his family.  He added that this is an experience he can scarcely begin to describe.  Board members expressed their sadness to Dorian over this situation.

Secretary’s Report

Mary called for and received approval of the minutes of the in-person/conference call meeting in Tacoma on March 15, 2012.

Treasurer’s Report

Dave, who could not be on the call, sent our account figures in advance of the meeting.  In checking we currently have $706.75, and in savings we have $3,834.07.

Update on Public Service Recognition Event with the Mariners

J. Paul reported that 180 tickets have been sold, with direct support for our chapter.  The event was posted on the Employee Bulletin on the City of Seattle Inweb, Seattle Chamber of Commerce, Seattle Sports Commission, Linked-In, Facebook, Troy University, Evans School, The Evergreen State College, and others.   A news release, with quotes from ASPA Executive Director Antoinette Samuel and Joe Chard, Seattle Mariners Vice President of Community Relations and Corporate Business will be issued.   Governor Christine Gregoire, King County Executive Dow Constantine and Seattle Mayor Mike McGinn have provided proclamations recognizing Public Service Recognition Week.  The KC Exec’s specifically acknowledges the Evergreen Chapter of ASPA. 
 
The Mariners won’t share information about how many groups have bought tickets.  We will not know that until the night of the game when the names of the groups are listed on the reader board.  Any group with 600 or more tickets will have the opportunity to be involved in the ceremonial first pitch.
 
J. Paul encouraged the board and/or future awards committee to consider integrating a Mariners game into an awards event.  There have been no expenses to us yet.  He advises that we get on the calendar early with the Mariners for National Public Service Recognition Week.
 
Mary thanked J. Paul for all his work on this event.  While the Mariners have been helpful in the promotion, she remembered that attempts last year to set this up were challenging.  Thanks to J. Paul’s persistence, she said, we have in place this year’s partnership with the Mariners to celebrate public service employees during a game.
Caitlyn asked if there would be an opportunity for board members to meet prior to the game.  J. Paul noted that tickets will be in a general view area, as indicated by the print-out following a ticket purchase.  Darcy added that she and some co-workers will meet for a pre-game function, and she will let the board know the details in advance.

Update on Civility in Government Event 

Prior to the call, Steve sent an announcement to the board with attachments regarding the call for papers and upcoming event, which is scheduled for Oct. 10 and 11, 2012.  Please refer to Steve’s e-mail message from April 25 at 11:31 am, in which he posted program updates.  Steve requested that everyone help circulate the call for papers.  The due date has been extended to May 24.

Steve is working with Sandra on promoting this conference with a number of other professional associations.  There will be lots of work to do once the papers are in.  A review group will be formed.  Help will also be needed for the event itself.

We have one sponsor so far, The William D. Ruckelhaus Center, a joint project with The University of Washington and Washington State University.

Steve is working with staff of the magazine, Public Manager, to arrange for publication of a group of articles tailored down from the presentations, along with an introduction.  Also, the Evans School may publish the presentations as case studies. 

New Business

Nomination Committee: Mary reported that Dorian had appointed she and Dave as co-chairs for this year’s nomination committee.  Mary explained that the process included outreach to current board members with expiring terms, with invitations to renew.  A notification would also go to the full chapter membership to seek additional, new nominations.

All nominees need to be a member of ASPA.  We remind people who are newly joining to choose the Evergreen Chapter in their registration.

Doreen asked if in addition to the appointed student members, could a student who is also a public employee run for a full term on the board.  The answer was “yes,” and we would welcome such nominiations.
Other New Business

Membership: Dorian reminded the board that we have a LinkedIn page for the chapter.  There has been some recent activity to engage the chapter members on various issues.  He thanked Tammy for staying involved in this endeavor.

Dorian remarked that he’s glad to see that we have a roster of student members.  He encourages Abel, Andrew, and Caitlyn to engage in the board and chapter activities.  Dorian asked Abel what he would be doing next.  Abel replied that he is thinking about what to do with the rest of his life.  He’d like to keep working, and go back home in a year or so.

Dorian then asked Caitlyn what she would like to see the chapter involved in, adding that he wasn’t expecting a full answer since he was putting her on the spot.  Caitlyn said she’d like to see opportunities to bring students together with professionals, to hear them talk about their agencies, and what students need to do for preparation.  Caitlyn offered to work on putting something like this in place.  Abel remarked that a benefit to being in the Evergreen chapter was that there were several schools involved.  Some type of cross-school social could be a great networking event, as well as a membership drive.

Cancelation of the Awards Event: Dorian wished to share his thoughts about the recent cancelation of the awards/reception event.  He recognized that the cancellation appeared rushed, but he personally felt that it was necessary, knowing there was no complete plan in place when Kacie resigned unexpectedly.  He understands that people were upset because it appeared to be a rushed decision, because we were expecting the event to generate revenue, and because we had schools prepared to sponsor.  Once Kacie resigned, he quickly saw that we would have to plan the event from scratch.  He realized after the fact that we simply were not ready.

Darcy explained that for her part, when she and Kacie were working on the nomination process in November and December, they believed that was the extent of what they had agreed to do.  By March/April, she and Kacie were feeling pressure about planning the awards event.  Darcy apologized if it seemed she let everyone down.  She has not talked with Kacie about this.

Tammy was unsure if Troy University had received its refund yet.  She noted that it was quite a process to secure the support, through the campus, and through the region.  Dorian thanked Tammy for her time and efforts to get the school to pledge.  Doreen commented for Tammy that The Evergreen State College had received its check more than a week ago.

Mary thanked Dorian and Darcy for offering their explanations of what occurred, and noted that over the years there had been occasional times when we began planning and then cancelled events; learned from the experience, and planned again successfully.

Adjourn

Dorian thanked everyone for participating on the call.  Wendy said thank you to Dorian and to everyone on the board.  We adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  We will not be meeting in May.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Van Verst
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